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CURRENT EVENTS 

¶ Boldly Growing Compassion 
Workshop part 1, Dec. 7, 
12:30 pm  

¶ Gallery on the Pali Artistõs 
Reception, Dec. 13, 5 pm 

¶ ôOhana Potluck & Game Night, 
Dec. 17, 6 pm 

¶ Christmas Eve Services, Dec. 
24, 5 pm Pageant, 6 pm 
Cookie Communion & Soup 
Potluck, 7 pm Lessons & Carols 

¶ Opera Group, Dec. 26,  

¶ Boldly Growing Compassion 
Workshop part 2, Jan. 4, 
12:30 pm 

¶ Play Reading Group, Jan. 9  

Betty comes to be with her 
friends 

WHY DO YOU COME TO CHURCH? 

Two very important workshops from the Board: Boldly Grow Compassion, 

Sunday December 7th and January 4th. see page 3 for details 

Mickey said, òFriends and support, Julian 
said because I get to wear clotheséó 

Jeff Kim poured water into the communion bowl 
wishing us all wellness 

Wilma said for friends and 
knowledge  

The Pitts come to Church because it makes them 
happy, Maddie likes to sing 

We are a Unitarian 
Universalist 
community, 

inspired by our 
Principles, 

boldly growing 
compassion, justice, 

and joy. 
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ALL ABOUT OUR CHURCH 

Interested in learning more about Unitar-

ian Universalism or becoming a Member 

of our Church? The Pathway to Member-

ship includes two steps. 

Step 1-  An informal orientation about 

the beliefs of Unitarian Universalism, its 

history, and the benefits of membership. 

These usually take place on the 3rd Sun-

day every  month at 12:30 p.m. 

 

Step 2-  An opportunity to meet with the 

Minister, Rev. Jonipher, and our Church 

President to learn about Church govern-

ance and what it means to be an en-

gaged Church Member. The next meet-

ing is scheduled for October 19th at 

12:30 in Rev. Jonipherõs office. 

These are informative sessions and while 

they are part of the path to membership 

there is no commitment in attending. Any 

questions? Contact Martina Queenth at 

martinaq@juno.com (Martina Queenth) 

traditional Christmas feel. Whatever 

floats your boat, come join us for the 

holidays! 

Aloha no, 

Rev. Jonipher  

 

WHERE IN THE WORLD IS 

THE STAFF?!?!?!? 

Your Personnel Team will provide a 

monthly update in each newsletter. If a 

member of our Church Staff is not listed 

here then they have no planned business 

travel or vacation time off requested as 

of the newsletter deadline. 

Questions? Contact Personnel Chair 

Carla Allison, cbm@hawaii.rr.com,  

396-1488 

Note: Please anticipate delays in Rev. 

Jonipherõs responses to your emails or 

phone calls when heõs traveling on 

business. These are working trips and he 

will respond during breaks, time zone 

allowing. Rev. Jonipher is not available 

during vacation hours and will respond 

upon his return. (Carla Allison).  

 

Rev. Jonipher 

Dec 5 & 6: Vacation 

Dec 14 pm:  Preaching at Kona UUsõ 

Service 

Dec 23-28: Vacation 

 

Director of Lifespan Religious Education 

Katie 

Dec 17-19 & Dec 22-25: Vacation 

 

Office Manager Jenn 

Dec 9, 18, 23, 26 & 30: Vacation 

 

All Staff 

Dec 25: Christmas Holiday 

Jan 1: New Yearõs Holiday 

In 2005, The 

First Unitarian 

Church of 

Honolulu 

made a 

commitment to 

officially 

become a 

Welcoming 

Congregation. 

Yes, we are 

open to 

people with 

diverse sexual orientations and gender 

identities and expressions. And we have 

limits as to what kinds of behaviors are 

toleratedñor notñespecially as it relates 

to those who are the most vulnerable 

among us. We therefore adopted a Safe 

Congregation Policy in 2012 after many 

thoughtful exchanges, panel discussions, 

district consultations and of course, Board 

deliberations. 

How this policy has been enacted over the 

years has admittedly been a mixed bag, 

especially in the absence of a Director of 

Lifespan Religious Education (DLRE). 

Thanks to the ongoing dialogue between 

our DLRE, our parents, the rest of our 

Religious Education Team, and upon 

consulting with Rev. Debra Haffner, who is 

the author òBalancing Acts,ó we have 

come to a new evolving agreement that 

Katie will talk about in her article on page 

8. The recent UU World Magazine 

highlights the importance of honoring the 

inherent worth and dignity of every 

individual and this includes our keiki. 

Hereõs to the ongoing journey toward 

making sure we are not only a 

Welcoming Congregation, but we 

become a Safer Congregation as well. 

On to other news: we have a great 

Solstice program coming to UULOG that 

has to do with neo-Pagan teachings on 

òLetting Go.ó This will be repeated at the 

Honolulu campus on December 21st.  

Christmas Eve we will have the Christmas 

Pageant with an all-star cast of our 

brightest and best young thespians, so 

you wonõt want to miss it! We will also 

have our Lessons and Carols at 7 pm on 

Christmas Eve for those who want a more 

FROM THE MUSIC DIRECTOR 

The end of the 

year is coming 

and what an 

appropriate 

December song 

to welcome our 

traveling 

mainland and 

'snow birds' congregation back home, 

"Welcome the Traveler Home." by Jim 

Scott. 

Thanks,  

Dennis  

FROM THE MINISTER 

mailto:martinaq@juno.com
mailto:cbm@hawaii.rr.com
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The Board meets on the third 

Wednesday of the month, all are 

welcome to attend. 

The draft document that will chart our 

way to "Boldly Grow Compassion, 

Justice and Joy" will be the subject of 

two workshops.  These workshops will 

examine the five draft Objectives and 

their tasks of our proposed Strategic 

Plan.  The first workshop will be after 

the second Service on Sunday, Dec. 7.  

The second will be on January 4th.  All 

this leads to a Congregational meeting 

on January 25th called to adopt the 

proposed Strategic Plan which has been 

in preparation for over two years.  A 

draft Strategic Plan can be accessed by 

email from Phil Morris at 

pdmorris@hawaii.rr.com or through the 

Church website, members section, 

documents, scroll down to Strategic Plan 

Draft: 

(http://www.unitariansofhi.org/files/67

/Board/Other%20Documents/Working

DraftPlan%20with%20tasks%2010-30-

2014.pdf) 

Upcoming Events 

Upcoming Worship Services 

SUNDAYSñHONOLULU 

CAMPUS 

December 7 "Financial Freedom for the 
Holidays" by Rev. Jonipher 
It seems like everyone wants your cash 
this time of year. What would the 
Gospel According to Suzy Orman say? 
Better yet, how do UUs spend their 
money in accordance with their values? 
Come liberate your pocket books! 
Worship Associate: Eleanor Kleiber 
9:00 am greeters: Carolyn Eaton and Molly 
Rowland 
11:00 am greeters: Nancy Mower and Rick Mower 
Decorator: Angelika Veach 
Parking: Bob Murphy 
AV Tech: Rick Stanley 
Hospitality: Marie Anne, Martina Queenth; Janice 
Davis, Annie Green 

 
December 14 "Freedom from 
Resentment" by Rev. Jonipher 
Oftentimes, our spiritual maturity is 
stymied by our unwillingness to let go of 
the past--be it a hurt caused by 
someone else or a resentment we've 
been carrying around for years. How 
can we foster an attitude that will 
liberate our thinking and free our 
emotions to begin again in love? 
Worship Associate: Marie Anne 
9:00 am greeters: Jim Cooper and Frank Morrow 
11:00 am greeters:  Lee Curran and Lorraine Fay 
Decorator: Martina Queenth 
Parking: Dan Curran 
AV tech: Paul Marshall 
Hospitality: Marie Anne and Janice Davis 

December 21 @ 9:15 am "From 
Bondage to Liberation" by Rev. 
Jonipher & 11:00 am Christmas 
Pageant 
Two different Services in one day! The 
9:15 am service will talk about what's 
holding us back spiritually and how can 
we release the ties that bind so we 
begin the New Year with a greater 
degree of freedom and stay for the 11 
am service, which will be a production 
and preview of what our keiki have 
been working on for weeks...a 
production of "Would You Like to Hold 
the Baby?" 
Worship Associate: Catherine Graham 
9:00 am greeters: Sheila O'Keefe and Nancy 
Schildt 
11:00 am greeters: Carla Allison and Ginny Fine 
Decorator: Nancy Schildt 
Parking: Dave Hafner 
AV tech: Ian Valasek 
Hospitality: Marie Anne, Emily and Janice Davis 

 
December 24 Christmas Eve Services 
5:00 pm "Would You Like to Hold the 
Baby" Christmas Pageant 
8:00 pm "Lessons & Carols" with Richard 
Valasek and the Worship Team 
Worship Associate: Russell Castagnaro 
5:00 pm greeters: Lee Curran and Molly Rowland 
7:00 pm greeters: Dorothy and Phil Morris and 
Blake Porter 
Decorator: tbd 
Parking: Dan Curran 
AV tech: tbd 

Hospitality: tbd 

December 28 Science and Humanism: 
Roadblocks to God? by Charlotte 
Morgan 
Can we believe in science and humanism 
and still find the Divine? Is belief in a 
deity valid in the 21st Century?  Long 
time member of First Unitarian Church of 
Honolulu, Charlotte Morgan will provide 
an entertaining and stimulating 
exploration of this subject. 
Worship Associate: UU LOG 
9:00 am greeters: Paul Marshall and Theresa 
Moorleghen 
11:00 am greeters: Gene Parola and Shirley Parola 
Decorator: Theresa Moorleghen 
Parking: Michael Brockert 
AV tech: Rick Stanley 
Hospitality: UU LOG 

 

SATURDAYSñKAPOLEI 

CAMPUS 

December 13, 5:00 pm, òHere Comes 
the Sunó 
UULOG will be welcoming both Rev. 
Jonipher and the Solstice.  The Solstice 
signifies a new beginning and Jonipher 
will be talking about, òSpiritually, whatõs 
holding us back and how can we release 
the ties that bind so we begin the New 
Year with a greater degree of 
freedom? Follow us on a journey to 

WORKSHOPS WITH THE BOARD 

mailto:pdmorris@hawaii.rr.com
http://www.unitariansofhi.org/files/67/Board/Other%20Documents/WorkingDraftPlan%20with%20tasks%2010-30-2014.pdf
http://www.unitariansofhi.org/files/67/Board/Other%20Documents/WorkingDraftPlan%20with%20tasks%2010-30-2014.pdf
http://www.unitariansofhi.org/files/67/Board/Other%20Documents/WorkingDraftPlan%20with%20tasks%2010-30-2014.pdf
http://www.unitariansofhi.org/files/67/Board/Other%20Documents/WorkingDraftPlan%20with%20tasks%2010-30-2014.pdf
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Upcoming Events, continued 

Everyone is invited to join a Chalice Circle where we will: 

¶ Connect with others 

¶ Engage in exploring substantial questions that go beyond small talk 

¶ Share deeply with attentive listeners in a high-trust environment 

¶ Be part of a small group that cares for one another during times 

¶ of trouble and celebration 

¶ Participate in church and community service of the groupõs choosing 
 

Starting in January, Chalice Circles of 5-10 people will meet twice a month for two hours to explore 
pre-selected topics together.  Each group is guided by a trained facilitator and members agree to 
follow a covenant which acts as a common set of guidelines for respectful group interaction.  
Membership requires commitment to regular attendance starting January and running through June.   
 

These are the Chalice Circles currently forming. Questions or Interested?  Contact Carla Allison @ 
cbm@hawaii.rr.com  396-1488 or Heather Lemkelde @ hlemkelde@gmail.com 462-7860 
 

 

Mondays (2
nd
 & 4

th
) 

Starting January 12 
Tuesday (2

nd
 & 4

th
) 

Starting January 13 
Thursdays (1

st
 & 3

rd
) 

Starting January 15 

 Carla Allison 
Hawaii Kai 
6:30 ï 8:30pm 

  
-Child care area available 
-Pets in child care area but not in 
meeting area 
-Walker or wheelchair   accessible 
-On bus route 
-Visitor & street parking available 

Martina Queenth 
Kaimuki 

10:00 ï 12:00pm 
  
-No child care area 
-Pets in home 
-Walker accessible, not wheelchair 
accessible 
-On bus route 
-Street parking available  
 

Connie Winterstein 
& Jeff Kim 
Honolulu 

6:30 ï 8:30pm 
  

Looking for a host/location for this 
group 

Saturdays (1
st
 & 3

rd
) 

Starting January 17
th
 

To Be Determined 
Starting the week of Jan 11 

To Be Determined 
Starting the week of Jan 11 

Heather Lemkelde 
Leeward 

9:00 ï 11:00am 
  
Looking for a host/location for this 
group 
  
  
  

Meghan Hughes Bundtzen 
TBD: Town to Hawaii Kai 

  
Focus: Moms of youngsters 
Week days except Wednesdays: 
10:30 ï12:30pm or 3:30 ï 5:30pm or 
2
nd
 & 4

th
 Wednesdays 6:30-8:30pm 

Looking for a host/location for this 
group 

David Kearns 
Central Oahu 

(Pearl City ï North Shore) 
  

Looking for a host for this group 
that is available on Thursday eve-
nings or Saturday any time during 
the day 

CHALICE CIRCLES:  CONNECTION, CARING & COMMUNITY 

CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICES 

5:00 pm òWould You Like to Hold the 
Babyó A UU Christmas Pageant by our 
wonderful Religious Education Program. 
 
6:00 pm Soup Potluck and our Annual 
Cookie Communion.  Please contact 
Katie at RE@unitariansofhi.org to 
volunteer with coordinating and assisting 
with set-up and clean-up.  Potluck items: 
cookies and soups. 

7:00 pm òLessons & Carolsó 
Our Annual Christmas Eve Service by the 
Worship Team and music by our very 
own Spirits. Come share the festivities 
and sing along with us this Christmas Eve! 

mailto:cbm@hawaii.rr.com
mailto:hlemkelde@gmail.com
mailto:re@unitariansofhi.org
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Upcoming Events, continued 

December 4, 2014 

THE GRAND MANOA ôESTATEõ SALE 

Saturday, December 6th, 9:00 am to 

2:00 pm AND Sunday, December 7th at 

9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

2235 Oahu Ave Multi-households.  

Everything from humble kitchen gadgets 

to fine art. Affordable prices ð OR 

make an offer!  All reasonable offers 

will be considered. Decorative items. 

Collectibles. Interesting art and objects 

dõart. Drop-leaf table. Chairs. Book 

cases.  Other furniture. Household linens, 

sheets etc. CDs, DVDs, records and 

BOOKS!!!! 

Everyone welcome.  Treasure Trove for 

collectors, decorators, crafters,  and 

anyone else who loves beautiful and 

SAVE THE DATE: "PLANNING OUR FUTURE" 

Join our District Executive, Dr. Josh 

Searle-White on Saturday, January 10, 

2015 from 2-5 pm in the Sanctuary as 

we figure out the way forward with our 

strategic plan and ways we could live 

up to our mission. 

unique items to keep or gift.  Itõs just in 

time for Christmas shopping.  SPECIAL 

EVENT for First Unitarian Church of 

Honolulu members and friends  ð 

SUNDAY after Church ð  Come find a 

special item to remember Sali (n.b., Sali 

is moving to California in January, 

2015). Sheila: 489-4629 for Sali Toda. 

DEMONSTRATE YOUR THANKFULNESS THIS SEASON 

Each holiday season, our Church 

anticipates and relies on a seasonal 

increase in contributions. It is through the 

donations of every individual and family 

in the congregation that we are able to 

carry on our work now and throughout 

the year. If you need a convenient way 

to make a tax deductible gift before the 

end of the year, or to set up a recurring 

contribution, we encourage you to check 

out our electronic giving options. As the 

pace of life speeds up around the 

holidays, you may find electronic giving 

a most welcome way to make 

contributions.  Visit us online at 

www.unitariansofhi.org/ and locate 

the Donate button.  When prompted, 

select Contribution. If it's easier, simply 

mail a check to the church or place it in 

the offering plate on Sunday.  Please 

note Contribution on the check. Thank 

you for your generosity and support! 

WHAT A BARGAIN! 

Thanks to the Hospitality Team and 

Safeway Kailua, a variety of bakery 

goodies are available for a small 

donation after each service. 

Arrangements have been made with 

Aloha Harvest to pick up any remaining 

items and deliver them to social service 

agencies feeding the hungry of Oahu. 

UU Leeward Ohana Group (LOG) will 

manage the bakery cart on Fourth 

Sundays and use the proceeds to 

support their program. Other Teams such 

as Our Whole Lives (OWL), Social 

Justice Council (SJC) and Religious 

Education (RE) are welcome to use items 

at no cost. 

Donations from other Sundays will be 

used to purchase fairly traded coffee 

and teas and supplement the budget of 

the Aesthetics Team.  (Janice Davis, 

Hospitality Team) 

Nuts & Bolts: Things that keep our Church running 

The Sunday Bakery Sale is 
very popular.  Dorothy, Phil, 
Susan and Steve are ready 
to choose their favorites.  
The proceeds from the Bak-
ery Sale on the 4th Sunday 
goes to UULOG.  Thanks to 
Janice Davis for picking up 
the bakery items from Safe-
way. 

http://www.unitariansofhi.org/
http://www.unitariansofhi.org/

